STEPHENS COUNTY

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M  I  N  U  T  E  S

FEBRUARY 20, 2012
EASTANOLLEE, GEORGIA

The Supervisors of the Stephens County Soil and Water Conservation District met on Monday, February 20, 2012 at the Kimsey Environmental Center in Eastanollee, Georgia.


Supervisors present were:  Roger Sheppard, Evan Hellenga and Jeanette Jamieson.  Supervisor absent was:  Willard Kimsey.  Others present were:  Robert Amos, Russell Biggers, Jonsey Haygood and Alan Smith.
Chairman Sheppard gave the welcome and the invocation.  The minutes of the December 2011 meeting were approved on a motion by Jamieson and seconded by Sheppard.  The motion passed.  No meeting was held in January 2012.
District Treasurer Hellenga gave the treasury report.  Smith reported that there have been twenty-six (26) paid meetings held at the Kimsey center in 2011.  Hellenga reported that the district’s articles of incorporation need to be renewed.  A motion was made by Hellenga and seconded by Jamieson to pay $125 to renew the articles of incorporation.  The motion passed.  A motion was then made by Jamieson and seconded by Hellenga to pay GACDS dues.  The motion passed.  Smith reported that the Stephens County Envirothon Team is using the Kimsey Center to practice.  The report was then approved by the supervisors.
Regional Representative Amos gave the State Commission report.  Amos reported that a student from Stephens County rode the Blue Ridge Mt. SWCD bus to the NRCW last year and the cost for the bus is $27.00.  A motion was made by Jamieson and seconded by Sheppard to pay $27 for the student.  The motion passed.  Amos also reported that soil stewardship is available for ordering and a budget would need to be developed for the remaining state allotment.  He also reported that Danny Hogan has been elected President of GACDS and Dennis Brown was elected NACD representative.  Amos then informed the supervisors that the Group II Summer Meeting will be held at Amicalola Fall in August and the elected supervisors’ positions would be open this year and the qualifying period is May 23-25, 2012 ending at 12:00 noon on the 25th.
District Conservationist Biggers gave the NRCS report.  Biggers reported that they are finishing EQIP ranking and received close to the same funding they received last year.
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Jamieson reported on RC&D activities.  She reported that the RC&D Council changed its bylaws and now allows another representative and vote from the County and the District.  Sheppard agreed to serve as the County Representative.  Jamieson also reported that the National RC&D Board is meeting in Washington with the President’s staff on Tuesday, February 21, 2012.  She then reported that Chestatee-Chattahoochee RC&D is looking to hire an Executive Director and hope to have the position filled by May, 2012.

Commissioner Haygood reported on County Commission activities.  Haygood reported the court case against Wilbros will begin in May concerning the bad smell and other violations.  Haygood also reported that the County will begin budget hearing soon and the district will need to send in its budget request.

The next district meeting will be Monday, March 19, 2012 at 5:30 p.m. at the Kimsey Environmental Center in Eastanollee, Georgia.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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